Liberal Studies Committee Minutes
October 30, 2008

3:30-5:00 p.m.

Stabley 101

Present: S. Reid, K. McKee, T. Wacker, B.G. Wilson, M. Knoch, M. Browne, F. Slack, E. Auvil, Y. Asamoah

Excused: M. Sadler, M. Hildebrandt, C. Zoni

Minutes from the October 23, 2008 meeting were approved on a Wacker/Browne motion.

Wilson informed the committee that the town meeting scheduled for November 7 to discuss the Liberal Studies revision proposal has been postponed.  A new date will be set before the end of the semester. 

The committee reviewed a course proposal for LBST 499 from Dr. Susan Comfort, Toxic Tales: Social Justice and the Environment in Literature and Film.   The committee asks that the proposer please consider the following suggestions/requests for revision: 1.) number all pages, 2.) begin course objectives with the statement “At the conclusion of the course the student will be able to:” and then phrase each objective to complete that statement, 3.) describe more specifically the collaborative presentation and the course project, 4.) add a grading scale, 5.) indicate on the course schedule what will occur during the final exam time, 6.) the reading load for the course may be more in line with a majors course than an LBST 499.  Given that these courses enroll a cross-section of students from a variety of disciplines and given the nature of the reading assignments, the proposer might consider reducing the amount of required reading.  Perhaps include a clear designation between required and optional reading and explanations of whether students are reading an entire book or selected sections.  7.) the resources for students seems to rely more heavily on literature than film and a balance of the two would more accurately reflect the course title, and 8.) a suggested text that might encompass several issues being discussed in the course is Earth Odyssey by Mark Hertsgaard.   The committee requests that the proposer be invited to a future Liberal Studies meeting and choose to delay action on the proposal. 
Meeting adjourned at 3:48 p.m.

